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MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING OF THE VILLAGE OF ALBERS 

PRESIDENT AND BOARD OF TRUSTEES HELD ON April 28, 2025 

 

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER:  President Steve Schomaker called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m.  
  

ROLL CALL: Trustees Athmer, Behrmann, Kenow, McDermid, Schwierjohn and Timmermann were 

present at roll call. 
 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  The agenda was reviewed. 

A MOTION WAS MADE BY Kenow to approve the agenda as presented.  McDermid seconded the 

motion. Vote was 6 - yeas, 0 - nays; motion carried. 
 

OTHER VILLAGE OFFICIALS:  Clerk Morris and Chief Vielweber were in attendance.  All other 

officials were absent, their attendance was not required and all absences were excused. 
 

GUESTS IN ATTENDANCE:  Dave Wellen, resident, was in attendance to observe. 
 

President Schomaker updated the Board on the need of the Lookingglass Ambulance District to 

purchase an additional ambulance to replace one of the ambulances currently in use.  The Villages of 

Albers, Damiansville and New Baden with Lookingglass Township, recently formed the 

Lookingglass Ambulance District for ambulance services to be managed by an independent board.  

A 2003 field-ready Ford F450 ambulance with 30,000 miles, at a cost of $49,000.00, is being 

considered.  The Village of Albers has requested ExxonMobil purchase the ambulance on behalf of 

the Lookingglass Ambulance District.  ExxonMobil has agreed to pay the Village of Albers for the 

purchase of the ambulance and offered to pay the Village of Albers.  In an effort to expedite the 

purchase, President Schomaker asked the Board to approve Village of Albers paying for the 

ambulance with the agreement by ExxonMobil reimbursing the purchase at a later date.  The Board 

discussed the proposal. 
 

A MOTION WAS MADE BY McDermid to authorize the purchase of 2003 field-ready Ford F450 

ambulance at a cost of $49,000.00, to be reimbursed by ExxonMobil.  Timmermann seconded the 

motion. Vote was 6 - yeas; 0 - nays; motion carried. 
 

ADJOURNMENT:  A MOTION WAS MADE BY Schwierjohn to adjourn the meeting.  Timmermann  

seconded the motion. Vote was 6 - yeas; 0 - nays; motion carried.  

 

Brenda Morris, Village Clerk 


